East Quay Medical Centre
Patient Group Meeting

Tuesday 19th August 2014
Minutes

Attendees:
Sue Hughes   Ruth Chase    Beris Cross   John Day   Jo Eydmann   Sally May   Mary Winning  
Beverley Wride   Linda Driver   Rowena O’Toole   Dr Swindall    Beth Maddock   Rachel Stark 

 Andrea Barratt   Karen Saunders
Apologies:   June Robinson   John Bowen    Col Williamson
1. Notes from the previous meeting:
· There were no problems with the bus service and it was felt it was very good.

· Rachel gave the group an update on the car park, explaining we had got planning permission and the purchase of the land should ne finalised tomorrow.

· Rachel gave an update on the move to EMIS web and regaled the group with the horrors of July and August. It really had been dreadful as we had major problem after major problem. However, things are settling now and we are getting back to normal. We have had many more complaints over the period and we have been very grateful for most patients being very understanding. 
2. Points from the Group
· The group like the patient newsletter, Quaypoints, and asked if more could be available by the check-in. Rachel explained the difficulties regarding space in that area and also confidentiality issues with patients checking in and others getting too close when picking up leaflets. It is on the website and in the waiting areas. We will look to improve the access to these in the front entrance. 
· Dr Swindall explained about the medical student we host and where they are in their overall training. They are in their 4th out of 5 years at Med School. After finishing medical school they move on to Foundation Training (F1 and F2). The placement they have with us is giving purely general medical training, nothing specialised. All medical students have placements in GP surgeries. 
· The situation with patients still smoking outside was raised. This is still happening despite notices going up and Rachel will have a think to see if there is anything else we can do. It is a very difficult problem to resolve. 
· Several members complained about the chairs in the new hospital. It was suggested the hospital league of friends were contacted about this. Rachel will also raise with the Hospital Management. 
· The self check in system at the new Hospital was also commented on, as the computer is asking for some very personalised information from whoever is checking in, however that information can been seen by other people as it is situated in a very public place. Rachel will feed this back to the hospital. Depending on the response, we may wish to write formally.
· The length of time taken to answer the reception phones was commented on. Rachel explained the fact the IT problems and retraining is taking longer to process all calls and unfortunately we are short staffed due to unplanned but essential leave. Recruitment is taking place.

· Patients have noticed that prescriptions now show what the prescribed medications are for. This was thought to be very helpful and Dr Swindall explained it was something the GPs have been adding a little while to help other clinicians and patients know why they are taking a medication.  
· Rachel told the group that we were looking at using some prescribing savings for a new self-check in machine.
      3    Petition
The Royal College of GPs (RCGP) have been running a campaign and a petition about the present state of Primary Care. GP surgeries are in crisis nationally and we have been doing a lot of work trying to raise awareness of this. The petition closed last Friday and the RCGP will collate all the results. 
Rachel mentioned the rumour that has been circulating about EQMC closing, which is untrue. Whilst we are really struggling, like all surgeries, we have no plans to close and we hope that we are able to survive the difficult times. 

A member asked about EQMC closing our list to new patients and Dr Swindall explained that we were not allowed to do this without significant financial penalties. When a surgery closes its list, it is often faced with reducing the services it provides that are deemed to be additional to core work. This also removes sizable funding allocations.  
4   Updates-Summary Care Records (SCR)
We were due to switch on SCR on 6th August when we changed the computer system. However the SCR service team were not ready then so this will now happen in September. All patients are informed of their options for SCR as well as the Care.data record when they register with us.
5   Friends and Family Test
Copies of this were distributed to the group. This will be in our national contract from December onwards, but in September and October it is an optional part of our enhanced services. We need to have a response from 10% of our face to face appointment numbers completed in the time. A copy of our form and how the test and scoring systems work was outlined. So far, results have been very positive with the vast majority of patients scoring ‘extremely likely’ to recommend us. Given the problems nationally, locally and in the practice recently, we are very pleased with this result. 
 6   Revised Patient Participation DES

This year we don’t need to do a formal survey, but we still need to undertake a number of workstreams with our patient group for funding to be received. This will be a series of quicker cycles of sharing information and getting feedback from the group. The guidance on it has just come through so we will discuss this further at the next meeting. 
8   AOB

· The problems with eye surgery at Musgrove were discussed. A private company had been employed to help with the back log of cataract operations but high complication rates were identified quickly and the contract ceased. This is being investigated at the moment.
· A member brought in an article on GPs prescribing too many antibiotics. Dr Swindall explained that sometimes GPs are in a dilemma especially when young children are involved due to the need for speedy treatment for certain serious conditions. At EQMC a lot of our antibiotic prescribing is done by the practice nurses in the urgent nurse clinic, as well as the GPs generally, are very good at following the protocols and getting the right balance. We urge patients not to demand antibiotics if we do not recommend them. 
· Rachel mentioned that Bridgwater practices are due to move over to electronic prescribing in January.
· We have some new trainee doctors: Dr Bains is the Registrar, Dr Skinner the F2 doctor and from 15th September Dr Tom Langston will be joining us for three days a week until next May.
Next Meeting: Wednesday 8th October 2014 at 6.30pm
